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SCR030204-02-E26

April 16, 2004

Malia Tasi

VCI Provisioning

Dear Ms. Tasi:

This letter is in response to your March 22, 2004 escalation regarding SCR030204-02, “Allow Bulk Disconnections and Suspensions in IMA Gui & EDI”.   VCI has requested that a CLEC should be able to disconnect or suspend a reasonable amount of telephone numbers on one order/LSR.
Qwest Response to escalation:

The CMP CR that VCI issued is currently being processed by Qwest, under CMP guidelines.  As discussed in the March 11, 2004, clarification meeting, this CR has been identified as a change to both IMA EDI and IMA GUI.  In the March 18, 2004, CMP Monthly Systems meeting Qwest stated that this CR had efficiency benefits to the CLECs and Qwest.  

Due to the fact that this CR does require changes to IMA, VCI has three different options for pursuing the implementation of this CR.  These processes are outlined in the Qwest Wholesale Change Management Process Document (CMP Document) located at http://www.qwest.com/wholesale/cmp/whatiscmp.html. Those options are:

1. Keep this CR as a potential change for IMA 17.0.  IMA CRs do require prioritization by the CLECs and Qwest, and prioritization of IMA 17.0 is scheduled for July 2004.  IMA 17.0 is currently targeted for an implementation date of April 25, 2005.  Please note that if a CR is not prioritized high enough to be included in the 17.0 release, VCI may pursue paying for the development of the CR as outlined in the SCRP, Section 10.4 of the CMP Document. It is important to understand that Qwest determines what release of IMA may be considered for a particular SCRP request.

2. Request that this CR be considered as a Late Adder for the IMA 16.0 release targeted for an implementation date of October 18, 2004.  The Late Adder request does require a unanimous vote of the CLECs and Qwest as outlined in CMP Document Section 5.2.1. Even though the Late Adder may be approved by a unanimous vote, it is the prioritization ranking of that Late Adder CR that determines whether the CR will be included in the IMA 16.0 release.  As previously stated in Option 1 above, VCI may pursue paying for the development of this CR as outlined in the SCRP section of the CMP document if it is not prioritized high enough to be included in the IMA 16.0 release..

3. Immediately pursue paying for the development of this CR as outlined in the CMP Document, Section 10.4. Again, it is important to understand that Qwest determines what release of IMA may be considered for a particular SCRP request. 

Qwest believes that these are the options that may be pursued by VCI, and at this time this CR is being processed as outlined in Option 1.  If you have questions regarding the options for this CR, please contact Peggy Esquibel-Reed at Peggy.Esquibel-Reed@qwest.com or 303-382-5761. 

Sincerely,

Connie Winston

Director- Qwest Information Technologies 

